
Monday, March 17, 2025 
 
Chairman Klemin and Members of the House Judiciary Committee, 
 
I am writing in strong opposition to SB 2307. As a parent, grandparent and frequent library user, 
I feel this bill has no merit. I have always had a hand in what my children were checking out in 
the public and their school libraries. It is my responsibility to monitor, review, and discuss what 
they are reading.  
 
This bill will send our state down a path that I am not comfortable with. I trust our library 
professionals who have been trained. I trust the parents of North Dakota to decide what is best 
for their families. 
 
I urge you to recommend a DO NOT PASS on SB 2307. 
 
Andrea Placher 
District 2 - Williston, ND 


